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A call for just peace and solidarity for Ukraine

As representatives of the Conference of European Churches (CEC), together with the
Ukrainian Council of Churches and Religious Organizations (UCCRO), we stand united in
condemning the aggression perpetrated by the Russian Federation against Ukraine,
which has been raging since 2022. The unprovoked invasion of Ukrainian territory has
inflicted immeasurable suffering upon thousands of innocent civilians, destabilising the
region, and violating the fundamental principles of international law and human dignity.

Furthermore, we are deeply troubled by the complicity of the Russian Orthodox Church
in legitimising this unjust conflict. Following the invasion, CEC has openly urged Patriarch
Kirill to raise his voice against Ukraine war, however, with no response. We also condemn
documents recently issued by the World Russian People’s Council, justifying Russian
aggression against Ukraine. As followers of Christ, it is profoundly distressing to witness
a church endorse acts of aggression and violence that directly contradict the teachings of
peace inherent in the Christian faith.

We also express our unwavering solidarity with churches, as well as international
ecumenical and humanitarian organisations, for their constant efforts in providing
humanitarian aid and support to alleviate the suffering of those affected by the conflict,
regardless of the difficulties.

It is incumbent upon us as people of faith to uphold the principles of compassion. As
such, we call for continued humanitarian assistance to be provided to the people of
Ukraine, who are in dire need of food, shelter, medical care, and psychological and
spiritual support to rebuild their lives.

Moreover, we emphasise the importance of dialogue and reconciliation among religious
and political actors as indispensable prerequisites for achieving lasting peace in the
region.

Amidst the cacophony of global events, it is undeniable that Ukraine, and its people, are
gradually fading from the forefront of international consciousness. As the world’s
attention is diverted, it is imperative to recognise that Ukraine remains in dire need of
support and solidarity. Therefore, let us recommit ourselves to shining a spotlight on the
plight of Ukraine, advocating for justice and peace, and ensuring that the Ukrainian
people are not forgotten.

In conclusion, we urge political actors, heads of states, churches and religious
communities to join us in condemning the Russian aggression on Ukraine, in expressing
solidarity with the churches and people in Ukraine, and in working tirelessly for a just and
lasting peace in the region.

May the God grant us wisdom, courage, and compassion as we strive to be instruments
of his peace in a world torn apart by violence and injustice.



